
Welcome to the summer LLL SIG newsle�er of 2011.

First, we have had a change in our officers and a new name added to our leadership. Peter 

Ross, who has done a wonderful job over the past six months, stepped down as Treasurer and 

Junko Fujio took his place. Thank you, Peter, for all your work for the SIG. For those of you 

who might not know, Junko was an office supervisor at the JALT Central Office for a long 

time. We are truly lucky to have her managing the LLL SIG’s finances.

Julia Harper, our Publications Chair, attended the second Executive Board Meeting of NPO 

JALT on my behalf. She addressed concerns by the Board about our membership numbers, 

which are somewhat below the required 50 members, and explained what we are doing about 

this difficulty. Thank you, Julia, for all of your efforts there.

Our officers had a face-to-face meeting in Tokyo on the night of June 25th. In addition to 

discussing membership numbers, we planned our mini- conference to be held at Tokyo Keizai 

University, Tokyo, on Saturday, October 1st. If you have a chance to attend, I would highly 

recommend it! 

Happy summer vacation!

Tadashi Ishida
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